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ONE HUNDRED FORTY THIRD STATED MEETING

CALL TO ORDER

The meeting was called to order with prayer at 10:00 a.m. by Moderator Stephen Hornbeck.

GREETINGS FROM FIRST PRESBYTERIAN CHURCH

Zachary M. Morton, pastor of the First Presbyterian Church, Morgantown, extended a warm
welcome to the Presbytery on behalf of the members and Session of the Church.

INTRODUCTIONS AND SEATING OF CORRESPONDING MEMBERS

The Moderator called on the Stated Clerk, Maureen Wright, who introduced and welcomed new
Ministers of Word and Sacrament, Nancy Kahaian, who transferred from Cincinnati Presbytery to
serve as interim pastor of First Presbyterian Church, Charleston, and Monte Mitchell, who
transferred from Presbytery of the Peaks to serve as pastor of Beckley Presbyterian Church. Dr.
Kahaian and Rev. Mitchell signed the Book of Obligations and spoke to the body. The Clerk
welcomed the Rev. Susan Faye Wonderland, Transitional Executive of the Synod of the Trinity
and moved that she be seated as a Corresponding Member for the duration of the meeting. The

motion was seconded and approved.

Ruling Elder Commissioners attending Presbytery for the first time were introduced and

welcomed.

STATEMENT OF QUORUM

Stated Clerk Wright declared an official quorum with Commissioners from 32 churches and 36
ministers of Word and Sacrament present. (Attendance record in Appendix A, pages .117-122)

DOCKET

The Clerk moved the docket be approved as revised with an election of a Recording Clerk Pro
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Tem to follow approval of the docket. The motion was seconded and approved. (Appendix B,
pages .123-124)

CONSENT AGENDA

Stated Clerk Wright presented the Consent Agenda (items noted with the letters CA) and moved
its adoption. The motion was approved.

1. From the Stated Clerk
a. That the requests for Excused Absences be approved.

2. From the Leadership Team
a. Approval of the following dates and locations for the 2020 stated meetings of

presbytery:
February 15 at Riverlawn, St. Albans

May 21 at Ronceverte

August 15 at Fayetteville
e November 19 at Davis & Elkins College

3. From the Mission Committee
a. That the meeting offering be used for the WV Interfaith Refugee Ministry.

MODERATORIAL APPOINTMENTS

Moderator Hornbeck appointed as Temporary Clerks: Agnes Doyle-Kalland, Alexander Memorial
Presbyterian Church, Stony Bottom; Jim Musgrave, ruling elder, Highlawn Presbyterian Church,
Huntington; Joan Stewart, minister of Word and Sacrament, Summersville Presbyterian Church.

The Leadership Team members present were appointed to serve as the Committee on Bills and
Overtures.

EDUCATIONAL FOCUS

The Presbytery worked in small groups to plan a worship service in celebration of Pentecost.
Presbyters and guests selected from the following groups: choir, selection of hymns and sung
responses, visuals, liturgy selection/writing, communion liturgy selection/writing, presentation of
scripture, Bible study of Acts 2, and offerings. Following a time of study and planning the body
gathered in worship.
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ANNOUNCEMENTS

Nellie Howard, Resource Center Director, provided information on new resources available in
the Resource Center and encouraged individuals to make use of the Center.

WORSHIP

Susan Faye Wonderland, Transitional Executive of the Synod of the Trinity, preached the sermon.
Ministers of Word and Sacrament, John Koerner, First Presbyterian Church Clarksburg, and Robin
Ray, Bridgeport Presbyterian Church, celebrated the sacrament of the Lord’s Supper. Director of
Music at First Presbyterian Church, Morgantown, Ken Godwin, worked with and directed the
choir. Bill Haller served as the organist. Members of the Presbytery served as liturgists.

PRAYER AND HYMN
Following lunch, the body reconvened with prayer and a hymn.

Moderator Hornbeck announced that $859.60 was collected in the morning offering; this will go
to The West Virginia Interfaith Refugee Ministry. The West Virginia Interfaith Refugee Ministry
is a group of Christian, Jewish, and Muslim clergy and laypersons whose goal is to help refugees
and to educate elected officials and laypersons about: interfaith understanding, the current crisis
and process of refugee resettlement, and volunteer opportunities available to help. The Moderator
announced that $46.89 was collected for Cents Ability.

REPORT OF THE STATED CLERK

Stated Clerk Wright moved that Presbytery the Moderator to appoint an following Administrative
Commission for the purpose of dissolving the Richwood Presbyterian Church, Richwood. This
commission is empowered pursuant to Presbytery policy, to do the following:

a. Assist the Session to wind up the affairs of the church, transfer members and

plan worship;

b. Receive Session records, retain records to wind up the affairs and deposit the records
with the Stated Clerk, who will forward them to the Presbyterian Historical Society;

c. Grant letters of dismissal to members of the church through the effective date of
dissolution and direct the Stated Clerk to grant letters of dismissal following
dissolution;

d. With the aid of the Trustees, take possession of all real and personal property,
financial records, inventories of equipment or other property and arrange for transfer
of'title to the Presbytery of all accounts and property.

e. Consult with the Session regarding requests of the congregation with regard to
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the disposition of the property and arrange for the disposition of the property or
arrange for its retention and storage;

f.  Assert claim of the Presbytery to any property of the church not known at this time
or property which may come to the church as the beneficiary of a will or trust.

The church shall be dissolved effective the date on which this commission reports the completion
of its work to the Stated Clerk. The motion was seconded and approved.

She noted that the financial information of the Presbytery Summary Statistical Report for 2018
is inaccurate due to a reporting error for at least one church.

Correspondence (received through 5/6/19)

1. 3/26/19 — A letter from Minister of the Word and Sacrament member of Presbytery
Lawrence J. Gamble, notifying the Stated Clerk of his renunciation of jurisdiction as

per G-2.0509.
ACTION: Notified the Office of the General Assembly and shared Mr. Gamble’s

letter with the Committee on Ministry.

2. 4/8/19 — A letter from Tim Wade, President and Trustee, Huntersville Historical
Traditions, requesting to purchase a 0.73 acre lot in Huntersville, West Virginia. The
group seeks to preserve and restore the historically significant site, the grave of
Revolutionary War soldier John Bradshaw and several other old graves. The lot is
part of the former chapel of Marlinton Presbyterian Church, Huntersville Presbyterian
Church.

ACTION: Referred to the Trustees and requested information from Marlinton
Presbyterian Church pastor and Clerk of Session.

RECOMMENDATION:
1. (CA) That the requests for Excused Absences be approved.

INFORMATION:

1. Following its meeting on February 16, 2019, the Presbytery of West Virginia’s votes
on the Proposed Amendments to the Constitution were submitted on February 18.

2. The Presbytery Summary Statistical Report for 2018 is attached to this report. (Appendix
C, page 125.)

3. The Presbytery of West Virginia records for 2018 were reviewed by the Synod of
the Trinity on May 2, 2019. They were approved with three exceptions and no
delinquencies.
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PROCEDURAL MATTERS

The Stated Clerk presented Procedural Matters and moved the adoption of Item C3, limiting debate
to 30 minutes per main motion, with each individual limited to three minutes per speech. After
receiving a second, Presbytery adopted the motion by a two-thirds vote. (Appendix D, pages 126.)

REPORT OF THE GENERAL PRESBYTER

The Moderator recognized Ed Thompson, General Presbyter, who thanked First Presbyterian
Church for hosting the meeting and commended the church for its efforts in composting. . He
thanked all in attendance, emphasizing that we are the Presbytery. Dr. Thompson shared a special
note of thanks to all for participating in the small groups who planned worship and for all who
gathered for worship. He shared the words of Dr. Lance Watson, Saint Paul’s Baptist Church,
Richmond, Virginia, “What you have is more important than what you don’t have,” emphasizing
that indeed God has given us what we need to do ministry. He also highlighted the work of Davis
& Elkins College to strengthen its ties with the Presbytery and denomination, providing
opportunities for students to grow in faith and spiritual leadership. He invited those present to
encourage students in their congregations to consider D&E when looking at colleges.

The Teays Valley Presbyterian Church’s recent worship service on Understanding Addiction with
Hope and Grace was lifted up as an example for all of our churches. The West Virginia Council
of Churches will host another Substance Use Disorder Conference at West Virginia Wesleyan
College on September 4. In conclusion, Dr. Thompson reminded those present “summer’s
coming” with opportunities for churches to send children to camp!

REPORT OF THE ADMINISTRATIVE COMMISSION TO DISSOLVE
MCKINNON PRESBYTERIAN CHURCH

The Moderator recognized Amy Wallace Parker, Chair of the Administrative Commission. She
shared highlights of the church’s story and the work of the Administrative Commission and moved

the following.

RECOMMENDATIONS:

1. That the McKinnon Presbyterian Church, Charleston, West Virginia, be dissolved effective
December 30, 2018.

2. That the Administrative Commission be dismissed with thanks.

The motion was adopted.

RATIONALE AND BACKGROUND:
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At the August 2018 meeting of the Presbytery, the Moderator was authorized to appoint an
Administrative Commission to dissolve the McKinnon Presbyterian Church, at their request. The
congregation had voted to close as its pastor, Rev. Doug Minnerly, would be retiring at the end of
2018, and they did not feel they had the personal or financial resources to search for new pastoral
leadership.

The appointed commission included: Sallie Daugherty, Ruling Elder, First Presbyterian Church,
Charleston; Dough Heidt, Honorably Retired Minister of Word and Sacrament; Brooks Martin,
Ruling Elder, McKinnon Presbyterian Church; Amy Wallace Parker, Minister of Word and
Sacrament, Village Chapel Presbyterian Church; Kevin Whipkey, Ruling Elder, First Presbyterian
Church, Nitro; Maureen Wright, PWV Stated Clerk, ex officio.

The commission first met in September: all members were present. They were guided through the
process by Maureen Wright, Stated Clerk of Presbytery. Much work was already being done by
the session and the presbytery’s Trustees, who were negotiating terms for the sale of the property
to a local congregation looking for a new facility.

At their November meeting, the session of McKinnon determined that remaining funds held by
the church be divided between Westminster Foundation, Davis Stuart, West Virginia Ministry of
Advocacy and Workcamps, Presbyterian Disaster Assistance, Dunbar food bank, Covenant House,
Cents-ability, and Sojourners. They anticipated the amount would be between $55,000 and
$58,000.

The final worship service was held on December 30, 2018, at 3 p.m. All members of the
commission were present. The Rev. Doug Minnerly welcomed the congregation, which numbered
close to 100 worshipers. He also performed the baptism of Bryan Aaron King. The Rev. Dr. Ed
Thompson, former pastor of McKinnon and General Presbyter of the Presbytery of West Virginia,
preached the sermon. The Rev. David Bush, former interim pastor at McKinnon, presided at the
service of Communion. The Rev. Dr. Amy Parker led the Declaration of Dissolution. Music was
provided by Mary Odin of First Presbyterian, Charleston, and Don Parker of Village Chapel
Presbyterian. Commission members Sallie Daugherty and Brooks Martin and ruling elder Susan
Marash Minnerly were liturgists, and Nathan Minnerly was usher. The service was followed by a
lovely reception.

Approximately 100 copies of Glory to God: The Presbyterian Hymnal were removed from the
sanctuary following worship, to be given to St. Andrew Presbyterian Church. Most of the other
items in the church were left for the new congregation.

The McKinnon Presbyterian Church records were transferred to the Presbytery; from there, they
will be sent to the Presbyterian Historical Society in Philadelphia, PA.
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